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Township of Maplewood

Municipal Building, 574 Valley Street

Maplewood, New Jersey 07040-2691

Telephone (973) 762-8120

Fax: (973) 762-3645

          
September 14, 2018

Dear Senate President Stephen Sweeney and Assembly Speaker Craig Coughlin:
As the New Jersey Legislature considers various proposals for the legalization of cannabis for adult use, the Maplewood Township Committee adds its voice in support the social justice and equity issues and municipal self-determination concerns raised in the recent letters from Newark Mayor Ras Baraka and other New Jersey mayors. 
Racial disparities in cannabis law enforcement are intolerable. In New Jersey people of color are arrested for cannabis at a rate three times higher than whites. For generations, cannabis prohibition has done serious damage to low income communities and communities of color - taking parents away from their children, creating criminal records, preventing people from getting jobs and supporting their families. 

We urge the Legislature to take the time necessary to produce a law that adequately addresses the following issues:
Social Justice/Equity Issues:

1. Expungement: Persons who have been convicted of possession or distribution of any quantity of cannabis should be eligible to have their records expunged. 
2. Release from Jail: Persons who are presently in jail solely for possession or distribution of any quantity of cannabis should be immediately released from imprisonment.

3. Licensing Requirements: Persons who have been convicted of possession or distribution of any quantity of cannabis should be eligible for a license to own or work in the production, distribution and/or retail sectors of a cannabis business.
4. Social Impact Zones: Communities of color and low income communities that have been negatively impacted by current cannabis laws and prosecutions must receive funding and other resources to train residents in the financing and operations of a cannabis business. Additionally, these communities should receive other community benefits including but not limited to funding for drug and alcohol prevention programs and job training and skills enhancement for local residents in cannabis employment positions
Municipal Self-Determination:

1. Municipalities should be part of the decision-making process regarding (a) granting or denying cannabis licenses, (b) number of cannabis licenses, and (c) location of dispensaries, growing and processing facilities. Local governing bodies are best equipped to reflect the will of their constituents.

Finances

1. Five percent of the state tax revenues generated within a municipality by legalization should go directly to that municipality.
We support the legalization of cannabis for adult use. Let’s do it right so that all our communities and residents can benefit. We are willing to meet with you or your representatives to discuss our position further.

Thank you.

Mayor Victor De Luca

Deputy Mayor Frank McGehee

Township Committeewoman Nancy Adams

Township Committeeman Greg Lembrich

Township Committeeman Dean Dafis

cc: 
Governor Phil Murphy

Senator Richard Codey

Assemblyman John McKeon

Assemblywoman Mila Jasey

Assemblyman Jamel Holley

Senator Nicholas Scutari
PAGE  
2

